
SCANZ President Report

It has been another year of Covid, with the SCA getting serious about getting back into
events, and a reduction of restrictions from the Government.  I somehow doubt this is the
end, but the true beginning of our new normal.

Policies
We have finalised the new financial policy.  The next 2 years will be interesting for us as a
Society - we have to go though the new Incorporated Societies Act, which will see us having
to make some changes to our policies and rules.

Finances
All of the New Zealand groups moved to Xero at the beginning of the new financial year -
hopefully this makes doing the books a lot easier for everyone all around.
We have started to look into our insurances, and will continue to do so, to update how much
our public liability covers and to add Director indemnity insurance.  There may be other small
requirements for the event stewards that need to be completed as well.

Rotation
This year will see James Piesse leaving our Ranks, and Josie Welch stepping up.   Declan
Lennon has done his years as Treasurer, and we are currently looking for a replacement.
I would like to thank both James and Declan for efforts and work over the last 3 years.


